July 22, 2004






Ms. Blanca S. Bayo





via Electronic Mail

Director, Division of the Commission

Clerk and Administrative Services

Florida Public Service Commission

2540 Shumard Oak Blvd.

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850


Re:   Docket No. 040489-TP; Proceeding to Address Actions Necessary to  Respond to the Federal Communications Commission Triennial Review Order Released August 21, 2003
Dear Ms. Bayo:

Pursuant to the request of staff counsel, FDN Communications writes to memorialize that it does not have an objection to the FPSC’s suspending case activity in the captioned matter pending issuance of FCC pronouncement/order addressing interim treatment of UNE rules in light of the D.C. Circuit Court’s ruling in USTA II.
If you have any questions regarding the enclosed, please call me at 407-835-0460.
Sincerely,

s/ Matthew Feil
Matthew Feil

General Counsel

FDN Communications

cc:
Vicki Gordon Kaufman, Esq.


Beth Keating, Florida Public Service Commission


Nancy B. White


Richard Chapkis


Dana Shaffer


Kristin U. Shulman
